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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Friday, November 17, 2017 3:37 PM
To: 'Phillips, Hollis'
Subject: RE: RO076 BP 4931 - 731 W. MacArthur Oakland

Hi Hollis, 
That seems to be reasonable.  Very limited precipitation at that point. 
Hopefully good results. 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Geologist, PG, CEG 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist  
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax: 510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF Copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 
 

From: Phillips, Hollis [mailto:Hollis.Phillips@arcadis.com]  
Sent: Friday, November 17, 2017 12:39 PM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health <Mark.Detterman@acgov.org> 
Subject: RO076 BP 4931 ‐ 731 W. MacArthur Oakland 
 
Mark: 
 
As you know we got access and sampled the partial basement on October 25, 2017. We would have sampled earlier 
however obtaining access delayed the sampling.  I was going to consider this the dry season sample as there was very 
little precipitation prior to sampling (0.11 inches on 10/19 and 0.02 inches on 10/20).  Please let me know if you agree 
with that assessment and we’ll plan for our wet season next year.  
 
Thanks  
 
 
 
Hollis E. Phillips | Principal Geologist | hollis.phillips@arcadis.com   
Arcadis | Arcadis U.S. Inc 

100 Montgomery Street, Suite 300 | San Francisco, CA, 94104 
T: +1 415.432.6903 | M: +1 510.219.7764  
 
Professional Registration / CA-PG 6887 
 
Connect with us! www.arcadis.com | LinkedIn | Twitter | Facebook 
 

 
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
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This email and any files transmitted with it are the property of Arcadis and its affiliates. All rights, including without limitation copyright, are reserved. This 
email contains information that may be confidential and may also be privileged. It is for the exclusive use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not an 
intended recipient, please note that any form of distribution, copying or use of this communication or the information in it is strictly prohibited and may be 
unlawful. If you have received this communication in error, please return it to the sender and then delete the email and destroy any copies of it. While 
reasonable precautions have been taken to ensure that no software or viruses are present in our emails, we cannot guarantee that this email or any 
attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted or changed. Any opinions or other information in this email that do not relate to the official business 
of Arcadis are neither given nor endorsed by it.  


